
GREENS AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE MEETING FOR SEPT. 3RD 2021 

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: BY CHAIR DAVID GARDNER AT 9:00 A.M. 

MEMBERS PRESENT WERE: DAVID GARDNER, KELLY FENDLEY, LINDA FENDLEY, RON GAUVIN, 

AND BOARD LIAISON TONY HARMAN. GUESTS MAXINE BROWN AND CAROLYN SCHWANTES. 

MINUTES WERE REVIEWED: MOTION, BY KELLY FENDLEY SECONDED BY RON GAUVIN TO 

APPROVE THE MINUTES FOR AUG. 13TH, 2021 AS READ. MOTION CARRIED. 

GENERAL MANAGER: KARIN SHULMAN REPORTED THAT ALL GREENBELT TRAILS WILL BE 

CLOSED STARTING TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 7TH,2021 DUE TO VERY DRY VEGETATION AND THE 

AMOUNT OF CIGARETTE BUTTS FOUND ALONG THE TRAILS. NO HIKING, DOG WALKING, 

HORSEBACK RIDING, CAMPING OR ENTRY OF ANY KIND PERMITTED.  ALSO REPORTED THE 

PARK WILL BE WATERED AT 50% TO KEEP THE ROOTS ALIVE. WATER TRUCK IS BEING FILLED 

10 TIMES A DAY TO WATER THE GREENS AND TEE BOXES. 

BOARD LIAISON: TONY HARMON NO COMMENT. 

GOLF OPERATIONS: CODY ROSE REPORTED 883 ROUNDS OF GOLF PLAYED IN AUGUST. 

COURSE IS DRY BUT STILL LOOKING GOOD. 

GOLF MAINTENANCE: ANDRES MONTEJANO GAVE HIS REPORT ON THE WATERING OF THE 

COURSE AND BALL PARK. 

OLD BUSINESS: TWO GRANTS ARE STILL BEING REVIEWED. TRYING TO GET A NEW FORESTER 

FOR THE GREENBELTS. THE MEET N GREET WENT VERY WELL LAST MONTH. 

NEW BUSINESS: GUESTS MAXINE BROWN AND CAROLN SCHWANTES DISCUSSED THE TENNIS 

COURTS AND PICKLEBALL COURTS. WOULD LIKE TO EXPAND THE EXISTING COURTS TO 

ACCOMODATE THE PICKLEBALL AND TENNIS PLAYERS.  DISCUSSION ON MOVING THE LADIES 

TEE BOX ON #9 FORWARD, MAKING IT A PAR 4 AND 245 YARD HOLE. THERE WILL BE SIGNS 

MADE TO MARK THE YARDAGE.  

MOTION BY LINDA FENDLEY TO MOVE THE TEE BOX FORWARD ON #9 SECONDED BY DAVID 

GARDNER. MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.  

MOTION TO ADJOURN THE MEETING BY KELLY FENDLEY SECONDED BY RON GAUVIN. 

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 9:45 A.M. NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD ON OCT. 1st, 2021 AT 

9:A.M. IN THE PRO SHOP. MINUTES BY LINDA FENDLEY 


